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February 5, 2010

College of Fine and Applied Arts,
Swanlund System Services

Re: Response to Letter of Inquiry

Project: Thin Client and Computing Projects
Dear All,
On behalf of the Student Sustainability Committee for the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, I would like to thank you for responding to our call for letters of inquiry to use funds raised by the student Clean Energy Technology and Sustainability Fees to implement a project that improves the sustainability of our campus.  Each letter was evaluated based on its sustainability impact (i.e. energy or sustainability impact, campus presence, project longevity, and budget) and broader impact (i.e. education and creativity). Within this round, the Committee received 45 letters requesting a total of $3.2 million.
After an evaluation, the Committee requests that you submit a proposal for funding for this project by March 15th, 2010. Please use the provided template while preparing your proposal to the Committee. Examples of past proposals can be found on our website. Due to the number of proposals submitted, the Committee has been forced to reduce funding levels as compared to past years. The Committee is considering awarding funding to support the thin client computing initiatives proposed by both the College of Fine and Applied Arts and Swanlund System Services upto a maximum of $50,000. We ask both your units to work together to develop this proposal and to suggest a mutually agreed upon budget for these funds. In developing this proposal, we ask that:
(a) The funds allotted be used to support the purchase and deployment of at least 200 thin client computers

(b) Approximately 10% of the grant award be set aside to support lab, server and energy management software initiatives at the College of FAA

(c) The incentive for purchase of any thin client be capped at 50% of total cost. 

The Committee is unable to provide any funding toward the solar array component of the College of FAA’s proposal at this time.
In addition to information requested by the template, the Committee asks that the proposal address the following:

1) Energy Management Software. Please discuss the need for this software, and the ability of current operating systems to provide the same capabilities. Please also discuss the potential for scaling to the remainder of the campus.
2) Standards. The Committee seeks that the project, as part of the purchasing process, identify and set standards for thin client computing equipment and other project components, so that other campus units can easily adopt these best practices.
3) CITES. The Committee asks that CITES be a part of the conversation in developing this proposal, and that these activities take place in a manner that does not hinder campus efforts on IT consolidation. The proposal should contain assurances that campus IT consolidation will not lead to premature redundancy of the project.

4) Timeline. The Committee asks that all work associated with this project be completed before January 2011.

Thank you again for your work to make the campus more sustainable and we look forward to receiving your proposal

Sincerely,

Suhail Barot,

Committee Chair
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